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Dear Siblings in Christ, 
 
February marks the middle of winter. The Church 
marks this by celebrating the Presentation of our 
Lord. On February 2, while everyone else is 
worried about how much light and shadow a 
rodent sees, we gather to remember that Mary’s 
time of purification is completed, and Jesus is brought to the 
temple to be presented. Traditionally the church has blessed all 
the candles they plan to use for the year that day during 
Candlemas.  
 
Since we mostly use oil filled candles now, we have never 
blessed our worship candles. However, I thought it might be nice 
to invite you to bring in any candles you plan to use this coming 
year for a blessing. I am sure many of you still light candles for 
certain occasions. If you have a candle for dining or to fill your 
home with beautiful scents or even birthday candles you plan to 
use this year, bring them out for a blessing. 
 
My hope is that even if you have no candles to bring along for a 
blessing, you might remember the light of Christ the next time 
you light a candle or even see a candle. The reason we still use 
candles for worship is to weekly remind ourselves that the light 
of Christ is among us.  The season of Epiphany is a perfect time 
to focus on the light of Christ in our lives.   
 
So, bring some candles to worship on 
Groundhog’s Day this year. Let’s celebrate 
Candlemas together and seek the light of 
Christ all year long! 
 
 
 
 
Pastor Marleen  
 
BIBLE STUDY 
Bible Study with Pastor Marleen continues each 
Wednesday morning at 11:00 am (unless otherwise 
noted) in the church Parlor. All are welcome to 
attend 



 

 
The Annual Congregation Meeting will be held on Sunday, 
February 23, immediately after worship service in the 
Sanctuary. 
 

 
LENT AND ASH WEDNESDAY 
Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, 
March 5, 2025. Worship services will 
be held at noon and 7:00 pm. 
 
 

 
 
BREAD AND BROTH 
Come share a soup meal at St. Mark every 
Wednesday evening at 5:30 pm during 
Lent (March 12-April 9). 
 
 
SOUP SCHEDULE FOR BREAD AND BROTH MEALS  
 
 March 12  WinGS  
 March 19  *Open Donations 
 March 26  Church Council 
 April 2   *Open Donations 
 April 9   Worship & Music (including choirs) 
 
When your group is providing soup, keep in mind that we will 
need 6 to 7 pots of soup. Everyone will have a chance to sign up 
to bring in soup on *Open Donation nights. Sign-up sheets will be 
posted at entrances to the church for soup donations and/or to 
assist with cleanup after the dinner. As a reminder, if you are 



coming for the meal and are not providing soup that week, 
please bring a salad, bread, or a dessert to share. To further 
assist us with cleanup, we ask that you pack up any of your 
leftovers at the end of the dinner. Or if you desire, take out 
containers will be available to share your leftovers with others. 
If you have any questions about the dinner, please contact 
Phyllis Mihalich, Fellowship Chair. 
 

 
DECEMBER 2024 ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 
EMAIL ADDRESSES 
If you would like to receive the weekly bulletins, 
announcements, and monthly newsletter via email, please 
forward your information to Karen in the church office at:  
kfisher@stmarkmburg.com.  
 

 
 

 
 
MARCH 2025 REMARKER DEADLINE 
Please deliver or email your information and 
articles for March 2025 ReMarker to the church 
office no later than Friday, February 14, 
2025. Thank you so much. 
 

  

Service 
Date 

8:30 am 
In-Person 

8:30 am 
Zoom 

11:00 am 
In-Person 

Christmas 
Eve 

YouTube 
Service 

December 1 52   3   6    30 

December 8 61 10   9    31 

December 15 63   4   6    27 

December 22 60   3   4    29 

December 24    4:00-67 109 

December 24  9:30-5  9:30-67   66 

December 29 46   7 14      0 
Technical 

Issues 
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Current Account Balances 

as of December 31, 2024 
 

• General Operating Fund    $     8,590.23 
• Capital Expenditures Fund    $     4,097.77 
• Designated Gifts  
  Memorial Fund Undesignated $    1,530.08 
  Fellowship    $       100.00 
  Altar Guild    $       778.30 
  Social Ministry    $       330.00 
  Quilting Connection   $       116.23 
  Youth Fund     $    1,088.51 
  Music Memorial   $    1,128.00 
  Columbarium    $       845.09 
• Pastor’s Discretionary Fund    $    2,576.05 
 
• Investment Account      $347,510.94 
• WinGS Account    $       348.33 
• Altar Guild Account    $    1,544.69 
 
In reference to any financial questions, congregation members 
should contact Barb Yost, Finance Chairperson and Treasurer, or 
send an email to:  byost@stmarkmburg.com. 
 

 
The total amount of Noisy Sunday money collected 
during 2024 was $1,144.17. The February Noisy Sunday 
collection will be held on Sunday, February 23. 
Thank you to everyone who contributed. 
 

 
A MESSAGE FROM YOUR TREASURER 
In the early part of 2024, we withdrew $7,500 from our 
investment account to pay bills. We are now in the process of 
paying back that money. If we receive money designated for the 
Organ Fund we will use that money to pay back this “loan.” Also, 
if you would like to help pay back the $7,500 you may designate 
“Capital Expenditure Fund” on your offering envelope. We 
anticipate this loan will be paid back by the end of March. We 
will let you know when this happens. 

mailto:byost@stmarkmburg.com


 
DECEMBER 31, 2024 - INCOME AND EXPENSE REPORT 

 
 
The Finance Committee will meet on February 12, 
2025 at 1:00 pm in the Finance Office. 

 
  



 
 
 

 
 
. 
 

From the Choir Loft— 

 
CHOIR REHEARSALS 
Bell Choir rehearsals continue Wednesday evenings at 6:00 
pm. Adult Choir rehearsals are 7:00 pm unless otherwise 
noted. Please contact Brad Hull, Director of Music, with 
questions at 202-738-2795. 
 
CHILDREN’S CHOIR 
The Children’s Choir will meet at 9:45 am on February 2,  
9, and 23 (no rehearsal on February 16th). All children ages 
3 ½ and up are welcome to join in the fun of singing and 
ringing. Please contact Miss Denise with questions. 
denisehirn@hotmail.com or 717-802-1064. 
 
WORSHIP AND MUSIC COMMITTEE 
The Worship & Music Committee will meet February 19, at 
1:00 pm in the church parlor. 
 
ATTENTION: SINGERS AND RINGERS 
Would you like to sing in the Adult Choir?  Play in the Bell 
Choir?  If you are interested, please contact Brad Hull, 
Director of Music. 
 
 

mailto:denisehirn@hotmail.com


 

 

 
 

A MESSAGE FROM STEWARDSHIP 
 

STEWARD HEALTHY RELATIONSHIPS 
 

There’s no escaping love in February, is there? Everywhere—
valentines, red roses, heart-shaped candy boxes, and other 
sweets for the ones we love.  
 
This is all good and right, because ever since God declared that 
it is not good for a person to be alone (Genesis 2:18), people 
have found comfort, excitement, safety, companionship, joy, 
contentment, and fulfillment in the company of others.  
 
That’s why February is perfect for celebrating healthy, loving 
relationships of all sorts. Good stewards care for every gift God 
gives us—healthy, loving relationships especially. And because 
Jesus commanded us to love our neighbors and our enemies 
alike, we do well to work on relationships beyond our immediate 
circles.  
 
SUGGESTIONS: 
 
Couples: Give flowers and chocolate, sure, but also spend 
quality time with one another. Talk deeply and listen intently. 
Pray and read scripture together. Hold hands during worship. 
Talk often and listen deeply. Read Gary Chapman’s “The 5 Love 
Languages” together.  
 
Families: Rejoice in the love that holds you together—parents, 
grandparents, children, siblings, cousins—everybody. Organize 
Sunday family dinners. Say, “I love you.” Talk through problems 
and work together.  
 
Friends: Enjoy time with buddies but also cultivate deeper and 
more-spiritual friendships. Share problems and successes. Grow 
together in faith.  
 



Church neighbors: Send friendship valentines to everybody in 
church. As a congregation designate “love your neighbor” Sunday 
at which you have a potluck. And/or movie night or game night. 
 
Community neighbors: Send a valentine and a piece of candy to 
immediate neighbors—or everybody in your address book to let 
them know that friendships and neighbors are important. 
Start, or revive, block parties, community cleanup days, yard 
sales or fellowship gatherings. 
 
God gives us relationships of all kinds so that we can have 
companionship, friendship, security, and joy. As stewards of all 
that God gives us, we can nourish and celebrate healthy, strong 
relationship s.  
  
--Rev. Rob Blezard 
Copyright © 2017, 2025, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. 
Pastor Blezard serves as pastor of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, 
Aberdeen, MD, and works as web editor 
for www.stewardshipoflife.org. 
 
 

 

COMMUNITY AID 
The Women in God’s Service (WinGS) benefit from any items of 
clothing and shoes that are taken to Community Aid. When 
delivering items to the store directly, please use the number 

10053 so that St. Mark (WinGS) receives credit. 

 
 
AED/CPR TRAINING 
The AED/CPR training will be held on 
Saturday, February 8, at 9:00 am in 
Fellowship Hall. If you would like to 
attend, please use the sign-up sheets 
located at entrances to St. Mark or 
contact Shannon Weaver or Karen 
Fisher. 
 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org/


ROLLER SKATING PARTY 
On February 10, join us at Olympic Skating in Enola from 6:00 
pm—8 :00 pm for an evening of roller skating. Bring your own 
skates or rent them for $3.00. 

 
  



WOMEN IN GOD’S SERVICE (WinGS) 
All are welcome to join the WinGS group on Tuesday, 
February 11, 2025, at 6:30 pm in Fellowship Hall. 
Everyone is asked to bring diapers. Our guest speaker 
comes to us from the Diaper Bank. Come and join in 
the fun with this wonderful group of faithful women.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MONTHLY SUNDAYS TO BENEFIT NEW HOPE MINISTRIES 
The Soup-er Bowl continues through February 9, 2025. As of this 
writing, the CHICNS were ahead of the Super Duper Tomato 
Soupers.   
 
Following are the items for January and February: 

 
Thru February 9 Chicken and/or Tomato Soup 
February 16  Peanut Butter and Crackers 
 

Can Team Shannon’s Super Duper Tomato Soupers defeat Karen’s 
CHICNS (Creating Hope In Chicken Noodle Soup)? We shall see. 
 

 
 
 
HELP WANTED—BAKERS 
Sincere thanks to all our bakers for making 22 
different loaves of sweet breads in January for 
Mechanicsburg Area Meals on Wheels. We 
always need additional bakers. If you would 
like to volunteer to be on our list of bakers, 
please contact Sara Jane Miller at 717-448-
4777. THANK YOU! 
  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj5sfCxpdrXAhULRN8KHQ_zCBgQjRwIBw&url=https://umcmonroe.org/souper-bowl-of-caring/&psig=AOvVaw0M5Q0ylmBboSEqYcbcC_V_&ust=1511718761076647


FEBRUARY 2025 
8:30 AM Blended Worship Service; 9:45 AM Sunday School 

11:00 am-Worship Service 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 

   

2 PRESENTATION OF OUR 
LORD 
CANDLEMAS SUNDAY 
8:30 am-Blended In-Person & 
Zoom Worship Svc.-Comm. 
9:45 am-Sunday Church School 
9:45 am-Children’s SS & Choir 
11:00 am-Worship Svc.-Comm. 

3 
2:45 pm- Violin 
Lessons 
7:00 pm-German 
Group  
 

4 
6:30 pm-Fellowship 
Committee 

9 5TH Sunday After Epiphany 
8:30 am-Blended In-Person & 
Zoom Worship Svc. 
9:45 am-Sunday Church School 
9:45 am-Children’s SS & Choir 
11:00 am-Worship Svc. 

10 
2:45 pm- Violin 
Lessons 
6:00 pm-Roller Skating 
Party 
7:00 pm-German 
Group 

11  
6:30 pm-WinGS  

16 6TH Sunday After Epiphany 
8:30 am-Blended In-Person & 
Zoom Worship Svc. 
9:45 am-Sunday Church School 
9:45 am-Children’s SS & Choir 
11:00 am-Worship Svc. 
1:00 pm-FUSE meeting 

17 PRESIDENT’S DAY 
2:45 pm- Violin 
Lessons 
7:00 pm-German 
Group 

18 
 

23 7TH Sunday after Epiphany  
NOISY SUNDAY 
8:30 am-Blended In-Person & 
Zoom Worship Svc. 
9:45 am-Congregation Meeting 
11:00 am-Worship Svc. 

 
 

24  
2:45 pm- Violin 
Lessons 
7:00 pm-German 
Group  
 
 

25 
1:00 pm-Social 
Ministry Outreach 
Committee 
 
 



FEBRUARY 2025 
8:30 AM Blended Worship Service; 9:45 AM Sunday School  

11:00 am-Worship Service 

WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

   1 
 

5 
11:00 am-Bible Study 
6:00 pm-Bell Choir 
7:00 pm-Adult Choir 

6  
9:00 am-Property 
Committee 

7 
3:45 pm-Violin 
Lessons   

8 
9:00 am 
CPR/AED 
TRAINING 

12  
11:00 am-Bible Study 
1:00 pm-Finance 
6:00 pm-Bell Choir 
7:00 pm-Adult Choir 

13  14 REMARKER 
DEADLINE 
3:45 pm-Violin 
Lessons  

 

15   

19 
11:00 am-Bible Study 
1:00 pm-Worship & 
Music  
6:00 pm-Bell Choir 
7:00 pm-Adult Choir  

20 
6:45 pm-Church 
Council 
 
 

21 
3:45 pm-Violin 
Lessons  
 

22  

26 
11:00 am-Bible Study 
6:00 pm-Bell Choir 
7:00 pm-Adult Choir 
 
 

27 
6:30 pm-Ladies & 
Friends Night Out 
at Theo’s, Camp 
Hill 

28 
3:45 pm-Violin 
Lessons  
 

March 1 



 
COLLEGE AND MILITARY CARE PACKAGES 
The Youth and Family Ministry Committee 
would like to assemble and send care 
packages to our military personnel and 
college students. If you have a military 
person or student that you would like to 
receive a care package, please provide their 
name and mailing address to Michele Connor 
(via email to crashdog68@aol.com or text to  

        717-579-4640) no later than February 16. 
 
COLLEGE AND MILITARY CARE PACKAGE 
DONATIONS  
Due to rising shipping costs, we are in need of 
contributions to cover postage. If you would like 
to help, please mark your donation for Youth 
and Family Care Packages. 
 
We are also collecting items to include in the 
care packages. The following items are most needed: 
 

• Hot chocolate packets, tea, or coffee 
• Snack-sized candy bars, granola/cereal bars, gum 
• Instant oatmeal, microwave popcorn, fruit snacks 
• Pop-Tarts, pudding, applesauce, crackers, cookies, 

pretzels 
• Post-It Notes, pencils, pens, highlighters 
• Gift cards 
• Kleenex, lip gloss 
• Fun items like deck of cards or card games 
•  

Please feel free to donate any other items you think would be 
appropriate, as long as they fit in a shoe-box sized box. 
 
Donations can be placed in the Upper Room or given directly 
to Michele Connor no later than February 16. 
 
Thank you for your support and generosity! 
 

  

mailto:crashdog68@aol.com


LADIES AND FRIENDS NIGHT OUT 
Reservations have been confirmed at 
Theos Bar & Grille, 3315 Hartzdale 
Drive, Camp Hill, PA for Thursday, 
February 27, at 6:30 pm. Come, bring 
a friend, and join in the fun, delicious 
food, and fellowship.  
Here is a link to Theo’s website: 
https://www.theosgrille.net/  
 

 
Dear Church Friends, 
Thank you for your prayers, cards, and 
flowers. Your kind thoughts are very much 
appreciated. Blessings to you. 
Muretta Yentzer 
 

Dear WinGS Members, 
In spite of the weather, two of your dear angels brought pleasant 
company and so-useful surprises held by a snowman. Thank you 
so much for thinking of me. I wish you all the joys of the sacred 
days and every day through the New Year. 
Fondly, Mary Mumma 
 
Social Ministry Committee,  
For everything you’ve done, for being the special people that 
you are…thank you so very much. God bless you all. I am truly 
grateful for your generosity. Now my cupboards will be full. 
Always, Clairene Jones 
 
Dear St. Mark Evangelical Lutheran Church, 
This letter is to thank you for your donations of $100.00 and 
$545.00 on December 23, 2024. Your faithful support of our 
program will help ensure meal security for our clients.  
Sincerely, Karen Cochran, Secretary 
on behalf of The Volunteers of MAMOW 
 
Wonderful Ladies of WinGS, 
Thank you for the gift bags I have received filled wih many 
useful and delicious items. Also for the wonderful cards and 
messages you have sent. It was so very thoughtful and much 
appreciated. 
Ez Sassaman 

https://www.theosgrille.net/


St. Mark Church Family, 
On behalf of myself and family thank you 
very much for the love gift. Your gift was 
unexpected and very beneficial during this 
time as I heal from surgeries and mom going 
into surgery soon. It is a blessing. May our 
Lord bless you all and best wishes for a New 
2025 New Year. 
Angela Schlessman (Violin Instructor) 
 
St. Mark Lutheran Church, 
Just checked our mailbox, and we were totally blown away. Oh, 
my goodness. Thank you. May you and all of St. Mark be blessed 
100 times over. 
Kent Haberern and Family (Captain Kent, DJ) 
 
Dear St. Mark Lutheran Church, 
Thank you for the wonderful cookies. You made many lives 
richer with your donations of cookies over the Christmas 
holidays.  
Sincerely, 
Carlisle Truck Stop Ministries 
 
St. Mark Lutheran Church, 
Thank you for your contribution of $300.00 to our 2024 Fund 
Drive. Your commitment toward ensuring the availability and 
quality of emergency service in Mechanicsburg is greatly 
appreciated. 
Sincerely, 
The Officers & Members of the Mechanicsburg Volunteer Fire 
Dept. 
 

 
THE QUILTING CONNECTION  
The Social Ministry Outreach Committee 
continues to look for someone who would 
be interested in managing The Quilting 
Connection. If you are interested or you 
know of someone (does not need to be a 
member of St. Mark), please contact 
Karen Fisher at 717-580-7507.  
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ST. MARK’S PRAYER LIST  
During worship services, due to security 
issues, we will pray out loud the first 
names only of individuals who have been 
placed on the prayer list. If you would 
like to add or remove a name on the 
prayer list, please contact Karen in the 
church office at 717-766-4482 or email 
at kfisher@stmarkmburg.com. Thank 
you. 
 
PRAYER CIRCLE 
The names are not automatically placed on the prayer circle and 
the prayer list. To add a name to the Prayer Circle, please 
contact Bev Reihart at 717-432-3148. 
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8:30 AM WORSHIP SERVICE 
LAY READER ASSISTING MINISTER 

  2 Amy Gimbel   2 Tina Freidhof 

  9 Bev Reihart   9 Karen Heath 

16 Sara Jane Miller 16 Alma Gimbel 

23 Sean Gimbel 23 Denise Hirn 

  

ACOLYTE USHERS 

  2 Katie Stull   2 Charles Rusnak, Karen Rusnak 

  9 Caroline Stull   9 Susan Fissel, Dave Harnish 

16 Alma Gimbel 16 T.J. Larkin, Cindy Larkin 

23 Brett Hirn 23 Sara Jane Miller, Dee Bernatos 

  

ALTAR GUILD  

  2 Connie Kuntz, Terry Shaner 

  9 Muretta Yentzer, Sara Jane 
Miller 

16 Sandy Brown, Connie Kuntz 

23 Muretta Yentzer, Michele 
Connor 

 

COUNCIL MONEY DUTY 

Jo Ann Novinger, Denise Hirn 

 
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
If you would like to volunteer to assist, read, acolyte, usher, or 
become a member of the altar guild, please contact the 
following individuals: 
 

Assisting Minister:  Phyllis Mihalich 
Acolyte:   Joan Murphy 
Altar Guild:   Connie Kuntz 
Lay Reader:   Karen Fisher 
Usher:   Shannon Weaver 

  



 
 
 
If you would like your birthday and/or 
anniversary to be printed in the ReMarker, 
please contact Karen at 717-580-7507 or email 
the office at kfisher@stmarkmburg.com with 
your name and birthday/anniversary.  
Thank you. 
 

 
  3 Clara Foulds   12 Kelley Weist 
  7Andrea Sassaman   14 Griffin Scott Clelan 
  8 Muretta Yentzer   17 Amber Troutman 
  9 Pastor Marleen   27 Brittany Boyer 
12 John Kuntz    28 Diane Atticks 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  2 Brian and Michele Connor 
  4 Lenny and Tina Freidhof 
16 Dave and Terri Hopkins 
 
 
 
 

CARD SHOWER 
If you would like to request a 
card shower for someone, please 
provide the information to Karen 
in the Church Office, and we will 
be happy to accommodate your 
request. It’s just a simple way of 
reaching out and sharing God’s 
love. Thanks so much. 
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February 2  In memory of Viola Adams by John and  
Connie Kuntz.  

 
February 9  In honor of my granddaughter, Tessa  

Thomas’ birthday, February 10, by her  
grandma, Karen Fisher. 

 
In honor of my daughter, Kelley Weist’s  
birthday on February 12, by her mom,  
Karen Fisher. 

 
February 16  In loving memory of Victor Miller on his 90th  

birthday by his wife, Sara Jane Miller. 
 
February 23  To the Glory of God by Jessie Johnston. 

 
 
 

 
MARCH FLOWER SPONSORS 
We are in need of flower sponsors for March 2, 16, 23, and 30. If 
you would like to sponsor one or both vases, please complete 
one of the forms located in the newsletter, bulletins, or 
entrances to St. Mark or contact Connie Kuntz at 717-503-5244. 
Thank you. 



 
 

February 2  Candlemas – Bring candles to be blessed  
at the 8:30 am and 11:00 am Presentation  
of our Lord worship services 
 

February 8  AED/CPR Training 
 
February 9  Soup-er Bowl continues through  

February 9 
 

February 10  Roller Skating at Olympic Skating, Enola 
 
February 23  Annual Congregation Meeting  
 
February 27  Ladies & Friends Night Out at Theo’s 
 
March 5  Lent begins - Ash Wednesday Services 
 

March 12  Bread and Broth Begins 
 

April 13  Palm Sunday 
 

April 17  Maundy Thursday 
 
April 20  Easter Sunrise Service 
April 20  Resurrection of our Lord - Easter Day 
 
 

 
  



-FEBRUARY WORD SEARCH- 



Altar Flower Sponsorship Form 
Please check the one that applies to your sponsorship and 

complete the following statements: 
 
□ In memory of   __________________________________ 
 
□ In honor of   ____________________________________ 
 
□ To the Glory of God 
 
Sponsor Name: _________________________________________ 
 
Sponsor Phone #: _______________________________________ 
 
Sponsor Email: _________________________________________ 
 
Date Requested: _______________________________________ 
 
□ Willing to Share 
 
      Circle Payment Enclosed: 

 
$25.00 One Vase of Flowers 

  
$50.00 Both Vases of Flowers 
 
Checks should be made payable to St. Mark 
Lutheran Church and note “Altar Guild” in 
the memo line. Place in the offering plate or 
mail directly to the church office 

 


Please check any that apply! 
 

□ Flowers will be picked up by sponsor. 
 

□ Deliver one vase of flowers to shut-in or hospital 
 

□ Deliver both vases of flowers to shut-in or hospital 
 

Please contact Connie Kuntz at 717-697-0436 with any questions. 
 
 

THANK YOU! 
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